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One of the questions that we were often asked when preparing for 

a ñYouth Missionò trip was simple and straightforward: ñWhat 

will you be DOING when you are in Malawi?ò That query 

underscores an important presupposition about our mostly-

western mindset ï that is, that mission is about a group of US 

going to be with THEM in SOME OTHER PLACE and ñhelping 

outò somehow. With young people, that often implies a project, 

such as building a school, or leading a Bible School, or something 

similar. The hope for this pilgrimage, however, was that while we 

would indeed GO, we would be focused on BEING more than on 

DOING. We wanted to learn, accompany, listen, and simply 

dwell with sisters and brothers in the faith who have been given 

different stories than we have.  
 

Two young people from Crafton Heights, Danielle Sites and 

Rayna Neszpaul, walked this journey with me, three other adults, 

and seven other teens representing five Pittsburgh congregations 

this July. Here are a few photos from our time there. I encourage 

you to head over to my blog, www.castyournet.wordpress.com, to 

read and see the details of our pilgrimage. 
 

We came to Malawi to invite the young people to think creatively 

and meaningfully about their own spiritual walk, the call to work 

together to create a world that was more in line with the Divine 

Intent, and their role as citizens of the world. We wanted this trip 

to be wonder-filled, but in such a way as to be drawing us closer 

together, rather than ñotheringò someone. We expected to be 

changed and molded by this experience. 
 

It all happened. And it was glorious.  
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